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Heritage Referral ResponseOfficer commentsApplication Number: Mod2020/0251Date: 14/07/2020To: Georgia QuinnLand to be developed (Address): Lot 1 DP 538888 , 77 Myola Road NEWPORT NSW 2106HERITAGE COMMENTS Discussion of reason for referral The proposal has been referred to Heritage as the subject property is a heritage item'Bungania' (house) at 77 Myola RoadDetails of heritage items affected Details of the item as contained within the Pittwater inventory is as follows:Statement of significance:Bungania, at 77 Myola Road Newport, was built c.1890 by A.G. Yewen as a house for his family, has historic and aesthetic significance as a sandstone cottage dating from the early development ofNewport used as an artists' colony. It is the oldest surviving building on Bungan Head, being part of the early subdivision. The house itself displays significant architectural features such as stone walls, high gothic ceilings and open fireplaces with the stone used quarried from the site. It is an important representative of its type in the locality.Physical description:The house is located on a steep sloped site covered with large rocks, trees and ferns with scenic views over Pittwater. View from the street is screened by luxuriant vegetation creating a natural bush setting.The house follows the contours of the hillside and comprises of a rambling single storey house with significant architectural features such as stone walls, high gothic ceilings, iron roof and weatherboard definitions as well as open fireplaces with the stone used quarried from the site. It is importantly representative of its type in the locality.Other relevant heritage listings Sydney Regional Environmental Plan (Sydney Harbour Catchment) 2005 NoAustralian Heritage Register NoNSW State Heritage Register NoNational Trust of Aust (NSW) Register Yes Bungania is on the Trust's registerRAIA Register of 20th Century Buildings of Significance NoOther N/A
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The proposal is therefore supported. Note: Should you have any concerns with the referral comments above, please discuss these with the Responsible Officer.Recommended Heritage Advisor Conditions:Nil.Consideration of Application The proposal seeks consent for modifications to DA N0390/11. Specifically it seeks to construct a new wooden deck in the north eastern corner of the site. The deck will extend out from the sunroom over an existing concrete slab and stone retaining wall. The deck will then extend further out over an existing stormwater tank which will be screened with timber palings. The deck is considered to have a neutral impact upon the heritage significance of the itemTherefore Heritage raises no concerns and requires no conditionsConsider against the provisions of CL5.10 of PLEP. Is a Conservation Management Plan (CMP) Required?  NoHas a CMP been provided?  NoIs a Heritage Impact Statement required?  YesHas a Heritage Impact Statement been provided?  YesFurther Comments COMPLETED BY:  Brendan Gavin, Principal PlannerDATE: 14 July 2020


